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Every year, we receive a lot 
of questions about the sever-
ity of the flu season and the 
best ways to protect yourself. 
Maine Medical Center’s care 
teams receive regular updates 
from the Centers for Disease 
Control (CDC) about the flu 
and follow evidence-based  
protocols to prevent spread 
of the disease. Maine Medi-
cal Center’s Hospital  
Epidemiologist, August 
Valenti, MD, answers some 
of our most frequently asked 
questions about this year’s 
flu season and vaccines. 
 
When does flu season 
start? 
 
The 2018-2019 influenza 
season officially began on 
Sept. 30. The Maine CDC is 
recommending everyone 
over the age of 6 months be 
vaccinated against the flu 
before the end of October, 
as influenza is already pre-
sent in the state.  

Flu FAQ with Hospital Epidemiologist August Valenti, MD 
Is this year’s flu vaccine 
effective? 
 
The effectiveness of the flu 
vaccine varies from year to 
year, but vaccination is al-
ways your best defense 
against flu. This year’s vac-
cine protects against four 
different strains of the vi-
rus. There may be other 
strains of influenza that will 
circulate, and no vaccine is 
100 percent effective. But 
vaccination can both pre-
vent the flu and reduce its  
severity. 
 
Where do I get a flu 
shot? 
 
Most people can get a flu 
shot through their primary 
care provider. Flu shots are 
currently available at all 

Maine Medical Partners 
primary care offices and 
pediatric clinics. To see a 
list of adult and family 
medicine practices, click 
here. You can find a list of 
Maine Medical Partners – 
Pediatrics locations here. 
Many pharmacies also pro-
vide flu shots to adults, 
though MMC’s hospital 
pharmacy does not. 
 
I’ve heard there are a few 
different kinds of vac-
cines? How do I know 
which one I should get? 
 
Most people will receive 
what’s known as a quadri-
valent vaccine, meaning it 
protects against four types 
of flu. Those 65 and older 
may receive a high-dose 
trivalent vaccine instead. 

The higher dose may do a 
better job protecting sen-
iors. If you are over the age 
of 65, we encourage you to 
talk to your doctor about 
which flu shot is the best 
one for you. 
 
The CDC has approved 
both a nasal vaccine and an 
injectable vaccine for chil-
dren this year. Last year a 
nasal vaccine was not avail-
able. In general, Maine 
Medical Center pediatri-
cians recommend the injec-
tion, but parents should 
talk to their child’s pediatri-
cian to determine what is 
best for their family. 
 
You can learn more infor-
mation about how to pro-
tect yourself at 
www.cdc.gov/flu 
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